Yetholm and District Community Council Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall
Tuesday 24th April 2018 at 7.00PM
Present: Susan Stewart (Chair), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Angela Walker, Shane Black, Iain Dougal, Graeme Wallace, Sue Rose, Zoe Keddie-Dixon, Cllr Mountford, Cllr Robson
Apologies: DeniseAllan, Paul Robson, Charles Brooker, Alan Kerr
Members of the Public: Four
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence: As above
	

	2
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	The minutes of both the AGM and the Extraordinary meeting were accepted and signed by the chair.
	

	3
	Matters Arising/Outstanding: None
	

	4
	Chair’s Report
	

	
	See appendix I.
	

	5
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	Angela advised that the accounts for the year ended 31st March 2018 have been prepared ready for audit. Income for the year was £6,875 with expenditure of £7,279 – however, taking in to account the brought forward figure of £7,589 gives us a carried forward figure at the year end of £7,184. Funds that are ring-fenced going forwards are; £2,000 for the flashing speed sign, £1,992 for the pavilion and the donations from both the community trust and horticultural society are also carried forward.
	

	6
	Festival Committee Report
	

	
	See appendix II. Fiona Thompson attended to give a report regarding the festival finances. She advised that the accounts to 31st March 2017 have been audited and approved; income for the year was £11,886 and expenditure of £7,845. The accounts to 31st March 2018 are not yet complete but currently income was down by around £2,000 and expenditure has increased slightly. However, there is still a small profit for the year or around £1,600.
	

	7
	Proposed Amendment to the constitution 
	

	
	It was proposed that section 9 – sub-committees be amended to include section 9.6 “There shall be a Yetholm Pavillion Sports & Social Club sub-committee chaired by the Community Council Chairman or Vice-Chairman and the committee shall in addition to the Chairman or Vice-Chairman consist of the treasurer, two council members and such other representatives from the community council area as shall be ratified by the community council”. This was agreed by all present and the amendment accepted.
	

	8
	Election of Office Bearers
	

	
	Cllr Mountford took the chair and commended the community council for the excellent job they do and how well the group functions as a body.
Election of Chairperson – Shane Black nominated Susan Stewart, this was seconded by Iain Dougal. SS resumed the chair at this point.

Election of Vice-Chairperson – Angela Walker nominated Shane Black, this was seconded by Iain Dougal.

Election of Treasurer – Shane Black nominated Angela Walker, this was seconded by Iain Dougal. Angela had intimated her wish to resign her post previously, but agreed to stay on as Treasurer and continue her term of office on the Council.
Election of Secretary – Natasha Gray agreed to stay on in her role as secretary in an ex-officio capacity.


	

	9
	Nominees for Election to the Community Council
	

	
	There were 3 vacancies available for nomination this year. Only one nomination was submitted, this was Paul Robson. This means that there are two vacancies at the present time on the Council. SS intimated that if needed we can co-opt people throughout the coming year.
	

	10
	AOB
	

	
	None.
	


Appendix 1 - Chairman’s Report April 2018
Last year for the first time in many years we had to hold an election as there were more applicants than vacant seats. This took place after a variety of hiccups and the result was announced at the A.G.M this time last year. We welcomed new members on to the Council and I hope that they are finding their role on the Council an interesting and challenging position.

The Council continues to work together as a team and each Councilor has administered and taken charge of their individual portfolios and reported back to the Council throughout the year.

Once again, our Treasurer, Angela, has kept us well informed about our finances each month and sadly she has decided that she wishes to resign from this role on the Council. I would like to thank her for her sound financial advice over the years and also for bringing the Community Council accounts into the 21st Century and into a format that we can all read and understand.

The Pavilion held another couple of events in the last year, which were enjoyed by all who attended on the days. There are still issues that remain outstanding around the Pavilion, its use and the way forward for this project and I sincerely hope that we can work together to make this a sustainable venture for the whole community that we live in.

I foolishly said, in last year’s report, that the weather had been kind to us and that the Resilience Group had not been to the fore as much as it could have been. This year has been a totally different ball game and the Resilience Group was tested by extreme weather conditions over a prolonged period. This highlighted, that although we have a core group of people willing to help, we also need to work on sustaining and improving some aspects of the group and how it functions. However one thing that was very apparent was the willingness of people in our community to come and help when the need arises – they maybe don’t want their name on a list but they are more than happy to help out when needed. This I would say is work in progress and I would like to thank Alan Kerr for his hard work in keeping this group to the fore.

I must also thank Charles Brooker and Sue Rose who have served their term of office and have decided not to seek reelection, their support and input has been of immense value to the Council.

Our secretary, Natasha, continues to work with great enthusiasm and expertise both here at the CC and on the Festival Committee and for that I am most grateful.

Sadly dog fouling, potholes and speeding through the village remain as constants on the Agenda and all of these issues have been highlighted by members of the public who have attended our meetings throughout the year. We do try hard as a Council to address these issues despite, at times, it feeling that we are fighting a losing battle with the lack of funding available to perhaps resolve these ongoing issues.

Our Local Community Police Officer has also attended our meetings as and when her shift pattern allows. She has also ensured that we receive the monthly Police Report by e-mail.

Our local Councilors Simon Mountford and Euan Robson have attended meetings as and when they can and have given support to the Council and taken ownership and acted on issues that are outwit our control and for that I thank them.

There is no doubt in my mind that we work well together as a team for and with our Community. We are approachable, visible, open and accountable in all that we do and say and I hope that as we move forward into another year we can continue and sustain this approach.

Appendix 2 - Festival Week Report 2017

Once again we held a successful Festival in June 2017. As you will hear from our treasurer, Fiona Thompson, we again managed to make a profit and although this is not the main aim of the Festival it is important in the management of the Festival of an annual basis. The events held were in the main, well supported, and at the meetings we have held this year we have once again looked at and reevaluated all the events in our programme.

One of the main reasons that our Festival remains vibrant and fresh is in our choice of Principals. This was no different in 2017 when Joseph Mallen and Amberlie Allan stepped up to the mark and their support and enthusiasm for all the events was apparent to all, and for that we must thank them.

Our treasurer, Fiona Thompson, has attended both the Community Council and the Festival Meetings throughout the year and has given updates and reports as and when required and this support has been invaluable to us all as we move forward into another year.

However we cannot ever rest on our laurels, so to speak, and to that end I will continue to emphasize the importance of the sharing of tasks across both the Community Council and the Festival Committee. Looking forward to the next couple of years, which will be the end of my term of office, we need to look at the way forward and how this will be achieved. I hope that this will be an ongoing discussion over the coming months both at Community Council and Festival meetings alike and it is certainly something, which I personally would like to keep high on our agenda.

The Festival has grown in strength and stature both in Yetholm and further afield, over the years, and this is something, which can and should always be at the front of our minds when we plan for the future.

We continue to maintain and strengthen our links with all in the Community, whatever their age and likes.  Our Festival is a true example of all that is good in our Community and long may that be the case.

